
7 September 2018

Mr Tom Bitmead 
Associate Director
Johnstaf
Level 12, 70 Pit Street 
Sydney NSW 2000  

Dear Tom,

Modification request to modifiy State Significant Deeelopment 6074 fior the oorsest Prieate 
Hospital Expansion at 7-11 oorbrik Driee Bella Vista

I refer to your request to respond to trafc and parking issues raised by various authorites with
regard to the above proposal. My advice is as follows.

RFI: The Hills Shire Council

I confrm that in consideraton of the modifcaton proposal our calculatons of the existng and 
proposed car parking demand and provision included only previously approved car parking spaces 
on site and did not include the temporary car park to the north of the hospital (refer to a Figure 
from the TEF report reproduced below). In consideraton of general parking availability around 
the hospital, TEF Consultng conducted on-street car parking surveys. These surveys also excluded 
the temporary car park to the north, as evident from the survey map reproduced below.
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Request: Transport for NSW:

The hospital already provides the sufcient number of end-of-trip facilites for its staf, sufcient for the proposed
additon. There are approximately 30 bicycle parking spaces on site (both in the secure basement car park and near
the main entrance for visitors). These spaces a grossly underutlised (with 1 to 3 bicycles observed at various tmes
during surveys and site inspectons). Previous questonnaire surveys of staf indicated that less than 0.5% of them cycle
to work. Even if this rato grows to say 1%-2%, there may be one additonal cycling staf member afer the proposed
extension. The existng provision has ample capacity and no additonal bicycle parking provision is required.

Yours faithfully,

Oleg I. Sannikov
MEngSc (Trafc Engineering)
MIEAust PEng 
FAITPM
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